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28th February 2019

Dear Parents
  
You will not have failed to notice all the media hype around the so called ‘MOMO challenge’.  Stories in the newspapers, online and post on FaceBook are driving up a frenzy around what appears to be the latest threat online in relation to cyberbullying and risky behaviour.  We also know that young people in school are curious about it and are discussing it in school. 

 

The background of the ‘MOMO challenge

This challenge started off as an urban myth and there has been a steady stream of 'fake news' coverage on social media which has ramped up the spread of it.  There have been three reported deaths of children, from around the world, that have claimed to be the result of the ‘Momo challenge’ however there is no evidence to link any of the children's deaths with Momo. 

 

The problem we face now is the more attention that is raised amongst children about it, the more likely they are to believe it and maybe start their own version of it because they have learned from fake news about a myth. So where does that leave us? My advice is to be extra vigilant with your monitoring of your child’s online activity. What are they doing and what messages are they sending/receiving. Help them to understand the importance of telling someone if something upsets them online. Also remind them of the importance of not clicking on links that appear online. Also educate them on the importance of not talking about it with their peers and to NOT SEARCH FOR IT ONLINE FOR MORE INFORMATION. If your children do not know about Momo do not mention it to them as this will make them curious.

 

Previous urban online myths were ‘The Blue Whale’ challenge and the supposed claims that a number of Russian teenagers had committed suicide through taking part, however no evidence could be found when an investigation into their deaths was carried out to link to the so called challenge.  This did not stop other groups online from creating copycat sites that challenged users to get involved – another case of media coverage and false claims of an urban online myth potentially coming to fruition.

 

Please encourage your child to talk to someone if they are worried or have found themselves involved in copycat challenges amongst their friends or online contacts.

 

We hope that this advice is helpful to you.  You can find a little more information using the link below:  https://www.thatsnonsense.com/is-the-momo-challenge-real-or-an-online-hoax-fact-check/
Kind regards

Mr J Wynn

St. Mary’s Head Teacher 
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